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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE/

29 MAY 2019
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball - Town Clerk

Large Events

Purpose of Report
1. To update members on the Large Events in the Quarry
2. To update members on the liaison by officers with the Safety Advisory Group

3. To note the delegated authority of officers to manage events in the Quarry 
Background
The Town Council has always run an active events programme in the Quarry from weekly free activities like the Park Run to large scale events like the Shrewsbury Rock Concert and the Flower Show.
Officers have within the Scheme of Delegation authority to facilitate events within the park within the confines of the Council’s internal Outdoor Events Policy and the Premises Licence for the hosting of licensable activity granted by Shropshire Council.

Officers have a duty to notify all of the emergency services of booked events as well as the Safety Advisory Group.

Officers have previously reported on the more complex arrangements required by the Safety Advisory Group and of late the onus being on the land owner and the event organiser to carry out such measures to ensure the discharge of any statutory obligations as well as ensuring the safety of all patrons to the event as well as users and visitors to the park.

Need for Safe & Sterile Facilities

There have been an number of events, both national and internationally that triggered the need for more stringent security arrangements; this has manifested itself locally in Terrorism Management Plans, improved Exit Strategies, more stringent security arrangements for entering an event, better connectivity of organisations and personnel in the managing of an area and the need to sterilise locations to ensure ongoing public safety.
Last year Officers authorised the closure of large portions of the park to ensure safe set-up of the Food Festival and the Rock Concert.  These events have large infrastructure with big equipment moving around quite confined locations and keeping public safe whilst they walked around these locations was becoming very difficult.

Events for 2019

Following discussions with members of the Emergency Services it is the intention to close off portions of the park ahead of event opening to ensure safe set-up practices are used.

Officers will ensure that during those early set up closures, public thoroughfares between Porthill Bridge and the top Quarry Gates will remain open as will access to the Play Park.  Route will be clearly marked and notices will be posted in key locations and on the Council’s website ahead of the event.

At this stage the likely events where an early closure will take place will include the following:

Food Festival
29/30th June 
Closure Friday 28th
Shrewsbury Rock
13th July
Closure Friday 12th
Flower Show

9/10th August
Closure Thursday 8th
Oktober Fest
4/5th October 
Closure Friday 3rd
